[bookmark: _GoBack]Notice of Intent to File and Public Informational Meeting
Taxilane and Hanger Project at Sugarloaf Regional Airport

Please take notice that the Town of Carrabassett Valley, owner and operator of the Sugarloaf Regional Airport, 1001 Carriage Road, Carrabassett Valley, ME 04947, 207-235-2645, will be holding a virtual public informational meeting regarding the proposed Taxilane and Hangar project on November 12, 2020 from 6:00 PM to 7:00 PM. 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the meeting will be held via video and teleconference per State of Maine guidelines. 

Interested parties can access the meeting via the link provided below or by calling 1-646-558-8656 and entering the Meeting ID: 939 8007 3912 and passcode 157831.  

https://zoom.us/j/93980073912?pwd=cEg0eEFQSUJvWEJIdEd1RjA1ZlJZUT09

The purpose of the meeting is for the applicant to inform the public of the project and its anticipated environmental impacts and to educate the public about the opportunities for public comment on the project.  The Taxilane and Hanger Project proposed for the Airport consists of widening a taxilane, future hangar development and installation of apron/pavement for the connection of the hangars to the taxilane. 

Following the public informational meeting, on or around November 20, 2020, the Town of Carrabassett Valley intends to file for a land use permit with the Maine Department of Environmental Protection (MDEP) pursuant to the Site Location of Development Act, 38 M.R.S. §§ 481-490.  
 
A request for a public hearing or a request that the Board of Environmental Protection assume jurisdiction over this application must be received by the Department in writing, no later than 20 days after the application is found by the Department to be complete and is accepted for processing.  A public hearing may or may not be held at the discretion of the Commissioner or Board of Environmental Protection.  Public comment on the application will be accepted throughout the processing of the application.

The application will be filed at the Department of Environmental Protection's office in Augusta.  Any member of the public may request an electronic copy of the application by calling the MDEP regional office where the application is filed.  A copy of the application may also be seen at the municipal offices in the Town of Carrabassett Valley, Maine

Written public comments may be sent to the regional office in Augusta where the application is filed for public inspection:

MDEP, Central Maine Regional Office, 17 State House Station, Augusta, Maine 04333, (207) 287-7688

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Kimberly Peace, Senior Environmental Coordinator, Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc., at 603-669-5555 ext 151 or kpeace@hoyletanner.com. 
